
JLCMP Announcement 

 

As of July 1, 2025, the City of Los Angeles, Department of Public Works, Bureau of Contract Administration, 
Office of Contract Compliance, Labor Compliance Program announces the reinstatement of the Joint Labor 
Compliance Monitoring Program (JLCMP). 

JLCMP History  

• 2004 – The City of Los Angeles - City Council passes the adoption of the JLCMP  
 City Council File No. 04-1723 

• 2005 – The first JLCMP wage assessment is conducted 

• 2008 – The 1,000th JLCMP interview was taken 

• The largest payment of wage restitution and penalties collected under the JLCMP was 
$362,568.98, and the contractor also served time in federal prison for his actions 

Overall, labor compliance enforcement by The City of Los Angeles from July 1, 1998, to June 30, 2025  

• Wage restitution collected - $23,551,088.09, for over 12,725 workers 

If your organization would like to participate in the JLCMP and have certified representatives that can 
conduct interviews on City of Los Angeles Department of Public Works and Department of Recreation 
and Parks construction sites, please contact John M. Butler at john.m.butler@lacity.org, and he will 
provide you with the information necessary to begin that process. 

The JLCMP looks forward to hearing from you. 
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